ALPINE MASTER GARDENER ASSOCIATION 

   MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 25, 2009 MEETING
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Call to Order: by Annette Yasin at 6:47 pm
Welcoming Committee: Need a person – Talk to Annette after the meeting if you are interested.
Secretary’s Report:   Minutes of the January 28, 2009 meeting were presented by Karen Blewett.  Suzanne Stock moved to accept minutes.  This motion was supported by Julie Kuras. Minutes were approved as read.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Chris Cook presented the proposed Budget for 2009, which was submitted by the AMG Executive Board.  After discussion and the answering of members questions by 

Annette, Sally Jarvis moved to approve.  Dee Bureau supported.  The Budget of 2009 was approved.  As of 01/31/09 AMGA had an account balance of $3,291.70.
The Association received a letter from the United Way.  It reemphasized the rules on cleaning up after a meeting and also asked for a $25.00 fee.  Our group had previously voted on giving them $200.00.  Chris Cook will send a check to them.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Program Committee:  We still need a person to fill this position.  This is what the 
EX BD has planned so far:

March:
 Phil Huber – Kirtland Warbler presentation

April:
 MSU MG Volunteers Banquet at the Congregational Church of Christ in Gaylord

May:
 Plant exchange & demonstration on planting a hanging basket


Web and Volunteer/Education Hours: Lori Hansen, as always, is on top of everyone’s 
 hours.  She is also working on a drop down box for other information on the Web site.  


Publicity:  Cynthia Hilling will be working with the Library Series Committee on 

promoting that educational opportunity.  She also had a few more plants that were available for sale.
Demo Garden:  Carol Buxton absent. There were sheets for members to sign up, who would like to join others in working on a special garden. (Friendship, Butterfly-Hummer, Herb & Perennial)  Sally Jarvis & her “New Best Gardening Tool” has volunteered to edge all the gardens.  Members of the group mentioned that they liked the mailbox by the shed that Carol Buxton left notes in for work which needed to be done.  We will let her know that this was appreciated and would like her to do it again this summer.

Refreshments:  Debra Webster thanked Lorraine Blazic, Sally Jarvis and Julie Kuras for tonight’s refreshments. For March:  Ed & Ruth Doss, Judy McIntire will bring goodies.
Sunshine:  Connie Czarkowski is our 2009 chair person for this committee.  If you have   a need for her send a card, please call her at 732-4680.


Historian:  Carol Brown has volunteered to take over this position.
Coordinator:  Jeanne Freymuth asked for nominations for this year’s Master Gardener Volunteer of the Year.   E-mail, call or write Jeanne, Lori Hansen and Suzanne Stock with your nominations.  This person will be announced at our banquet on April 22nd.  

Jeanne is still looking for a replacement for the coordinators position.  She is willing to train the new person.  Please contact her if you are interested.  There is a State MGV meeting on 
March 16th if you are interested.
OLD BUSINESS:   
a)  Annual Banquet - The Banquet Committee has met and plans are in the works for a

GREAT time!  So put the date of Wednesday, April 22nd on your calendar.

b)  Memorial – There was more discussion on how to go about establishing a memorial 

for AMG members.  Stepping stones, bottle tree with leaves, and other ideas were suggested.  Most liked the idea of having it at the demonstration garden.   They would like one central plaque with separate little tiles with each member’s name – perhaps when they died and dates when they were a MG.  No action was taken.
            c)  Library Series – Chairperson, Carol Lienerth has set up the dates for May 6, 13, 20, & 27 at noon.  Tentative topics are Growing Mushrooms, Organic Farming, Herbs, & Design.  She   would like donations of baskets and “Gardening Goodies” to put in the baskets as a door prize for each session.  So check your closets and bring something to the next meeting.  She sent a sign up sheet around for refreshment donations for each class.  The Ex Bd explained that it was her committee’s responsibility to send out thank you notes to the speakers.
            d)  By-Law committee will meet when all return from vacation.

            e)  Fall Workshop - Saturday September 26th.  We need a chairperson.  Annette has talked to Karen Schmit who could teach about care & growing for roses in this area. This is just one suggestion.   Please contact an Ex Bd member if you are interested in chairing this event.
f)  Patricia Osburn told us that the green house at the demo garden should be completed 

in two weeks.  If you wanted to help with this project, contact her at the office.  She reminded us to send in our tree sale orders and she had a sign up sheet to work on packaging and on tree sale day.  Contact Emily at the office if you would like to help at the Children’s Day Camp in June.
New Business:      


a)  Annette talked to Cathy in MSU extension office.  The extension might experience hefty budget cuts under the proposed State budget.  Cathy was going to a meeting soon to learn more about this situation. She would then contact Annette with suggestions on how we could contact state representatives to voice our opinions.

b)  Annette shared the results of the survey about field trips.  It was equally distributed.  She asked for a volunteer to make a selection and plan a trip for our group.

There being no further business, Carol Lienerth moved to adjourn the meeting.  Sally Jarvis supported.  Meeting was adjourned.

We then broke for refreshments.  After that members had an uproarious time with Cathy Bradengerg molding stones and jewels into pots, frames and bird houses with goop!
Respectfully submitted,

Karen E Blewett, 
Secretary 
